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Progress Report to Our GlobalGiving Community

From Girls To Women For

“Academic Support & Mentoring for Underserved Girls”

Dear GlobalGiving Community, 

With each report that we write we realize how quickly time is moving and how much we have accomplished. Despite the challenges that come with running a non-profit in our current economy, we continue to push forward because we see the impact that we are making on the lives of girls and their families. As we witness the alumni of our program return as volunteers, speakers for our events, or to simply visit and interact with our current girls, and as we see how far they have come, they continue to motivate us to provide services to more girls from the community. Thank you for supporting us as we work together in giving girls the tools necessary to reach their highest potential and to make their dreams a reality. 

Please remember that for a basic rundown of this program (the basic objectives and the organization of Academic Support & Mentoring) you can always read one of our earlier Progress Reports, for example from January of 2010. For details on school-year activities please read reports from earlier this year (January and April 2011). 
THANK YOU for supporting Girls To Women 
and the amazing girls we serve!

After-School Program – School Year 2010-2011 – Statistics
Our after-school program for the year 2010-2011 had an enrollment of 18 participants, ages 5-13 and grades K-8th. Participants were 16% African-American, 72% Hispanic-American, 6% Pacific-Islander and 6% other. Attendance: All participants attended program at least 3 times per week. For the majority of participants who did not attend all 5 days, pre-arrangements were made with parents/guardians. For example, we had 2 participants who were involved in other after-school activities such as music (guitar lessons) or language (Chinese and French).
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Volunteers/Interns: We had a total of 13 interns/volunteers. The majority of our volunteers come from a nearby college-prep high school. Volunteers assist participants with homework and provide supervision/leadership during other activities like cooking, art, gardening and music.
Girls To Women’s 2010-2011 End of Year Celebration

Girls To Women held its annual End of Year Celebration on Thursday, May 19, 2011. The celebration showcased the different activities the girls participated in throughout the year through photographs, the g2W Yearbook and a presentation. The Yearbook displayed the girls’ creativity through the creation of their individual pages. Both the celebration and the Yearbook were dedicated to two incredible Sheroes who educated, inspired and mentored: Marty Hargrove, a great educator and public servant who inspired students to believe in themselves and their ability to achieve, and Jeanne Cuffey Tatum, an extraordinary mentor for young women and a leader who will live on as a role model for family, friends and community. 

With families and friends in attendance, the girls, staff and parents prepared a presentation full of singing, acting and motivational speeches. The younger girls performed The Garden Song, which they practiced with Nancy Cassidy, a popular and award-winning singer/songwriter for folk and kid’s music. This was followed by a short skit titled “The Blind (Wo)men and the Elephant”, an Indian fable that highlights the importance of respecting differences in perspectives. The girls worked as a team in putting this short skit together, from practicing lines to creating a paper-elephant. Finally, the older girls performed the g2W Rap, which articulates what Girls To Women represents as well as the various activities that the girls participate in over the years. The rap was created three years ago by past participants Tiylia, who wrote the lyrics, and Baszia who composed the music. The rap has been passed on from year to year.
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It was truly a pleasure to see a Girls To Women past participant take the stage and talk about her experience with the program and the leaders behind it. Akala, an upcoming junior at Loyola Marymount University, said about the program’s impact on the people it serves, “My presence here today is a testament to the impact this program has had on the community. The program is a great support system to its past and present members, assisting them academically as well as giving young girls a place to grow and develop together into young successful women.” 
Girls To Women’s Summer 2011 *Sneak Peek* 

Summer here at Girls To Women is busy, fun and dramatic…Dramatic in that the girls are preparing their own version of The Wiz (this summer’s theme) for our end-of-summer celebration. The girls are working together and leading all aspects of the play…from script writing and costume design, to set making and acting. Our summer program is 6 weeks long (we are currently on our 5th week) and over the weeks the girls participate in many hands-on and engaging activities like: art, writing, swimming, outdoor games and dancing. Please expect a more detailed report on our summer program in the near future!
